QUEEN VICTORIA MUSEUM AND ART GALLERY

CHS 45

THE ISABELLA MEAD COLLECTION

Museums, Launceston Women, Launceston

INTRODUCTION

- 1.Isabella Mead
- 2.June Warrillow-Williams

THE RECORDS

- 1.Personal Papers
- 2.Diaries, Isabella Mead
- 3. Diaries, June Warrillow-Williams
- 4. Correspondence, Isabella Mead
- 5. Correspondence, June Warrillow-Williams
- 6. Historical Files, Isabella Mead
- 7. Historical Files, June Warrillow-Williams
- 8. Reference Cards, Isabella Mead
- 9. Reference Cards, June Warrillow-Williams
- 10.Photographs, Postcard Albums, Slides and Films
- 11.Autograph and Birthday Books
- 12.Ephemera
- 13.Posters
- 14.Business Records, David Thomson
- 15.Scrapbooks
- 16.Cornwall Chronicle Records

OTHER SOURCES

Preparation of this Guide was generously assisted by a grant from the Plomley Foundation

1.ISABELLA JANE MEAD (1912-1969)

Isabella (often known as Isabel) Jane Mead was born at Launceston on 1 February 1911, the only daughter of David Thomson and his wife Bertha Angelina (nee Fullbrook). ¹ She was named after her two grandmothers. ²

David was the youngest son of Alexander Thomson Jnr and his wife Isabella (nee Brown), ³ who were married in Edinburgh on 26 December 1848. Isabella was the daughter of John Brown, warehouseman, ⁴ and Alexander the eldest son of Alexander Thomson, solicitor of Edinburgh. ⁵ Alexander junior, born on 11 October 1828, ⁶ died in Launceston on 20 April 1887. ⁷

Alexander Jnr and Isabella came to Launceston "under engagement to the late Mr Henry Dowling", at that time a printer and publisher, ⁸ c.1849. Isabella, "a native of Edinburgh" "served her apprenticeship as a bookbinder with her late husband with the firm of W. and R. Chambers". ⁹

When their first child, Alexander Brown, was born in 1850, the Thomsons were living in Brisbane Street, as they were two years later when Marian was born. Alexander's occupation was given as bookbinder. ¹⁰ In 1853 Alexander, bookbinder, Charles Street, adjoining the *Cornwall Chronicle* office, advertised that he "executes every description of binding, both plain and ornamental, gilt or marble edge, Law, Music Books, Portfolios etc. Account books made to order. A respectable youth as an apprentice wanted". ¹¹

In January 1854 Alexander was advertising his "Cheap Toy Bazaar" in Charles Street, opposite the Star Inn, ¹² and in April, under the heading "Bookbinding" and at the same address, he stated that having engaged a first rate assistant he would be able "to turn out all orders intrusted to him with the utmost dispatch". ¹³

According to the Launceston valuation roll for 1859 Alexander was occupying a house and shop in Charles Street between Brisbane and Paterson streets, but the next year he had moved to a house and shop further south in Charles Street, between York and Elizabeth streets. This would have been 144 Charles Street, premises which remained in the family for many years and ultimately formed part of June Warrillow-Williams' estate.

¹ RGD microfiche of marriages 1900-1914; WF Ellis 'Isabella Jane Mead: an appreciation', Tasmanian Historical Research Association *Papers and proceedings* vol. 17, no. 3, May 1970.

² Typescript by Isabella 'Life and people of about half a century ago', 14 April 1969, 6/92.

³ Examiner 28 April 1937, death notice for David Thomson.

⁴ Isabella Warrillow-Williams' notebook, 2/6.

⁵ Launceston Library Whitfeld Index card for Alexander Thomson giving inscription on tombstone at Carr Villa Cemetery.

⁶ David Thomson's birthday book, 11/4.

⁷ Examiner 21 April 1887.

⁸ Australian dictionary of biography article on Henry Dowling by Isabella J Mead.

⁹ Examiner 27 February 1911.

¹⁰ RGD 33/1850/2704; 33/1852/3605.

¹¹ Examiner 28 April 1853, p. 400, c. 4.

¹² Examiner 21 January 1854, p. 2, c. 1.

¹³ Examiner 1 April 1854 supplement, p.1.

Isabella died at her residence in Charles Street, where she had lived for fifty-eight years, on 26 February 1911. ¹⁴

David Thomson, bookbinder, stationer and poster advertising agent, ¹⁵ was born in Launceston c. 1862. He married Bertha Angelina (nee Fullbrook) in 1909. ¹⁶ He died on 27 April 1937 at his stationer's shop, 144 Charles Street, at the age of seventy-five. According to his obituary he was very interested in horse racing and had at one time raced horses. ¹⁷

Bertha Thomson was born in Longford on 19 October 1881, the daughter of James Fullbrook and his wife Jane Amelia (nee Garcia). ¹⁸ Bertha and David's only son, David Alexander, died of tuberculosis on 22 July 1935 at his parent's residence, 144 Charles Street, aged twenty-one years. ¹⁹ After her husband's death in 1937, Bertha continued to run the advertising business for some years. ²⁰ Bertha died on 1 September 1966 at her residence, 11 Union Street. ²¹

The Thomsons lived on Westbury Road, on the south west corner of Peel Street, for some years, and not long before she died, Isabella wrote an account of her childhood memories of the neighbourhood and the people who lived nearby. ²² Isabella's aunt, Jean Thomson, had a fancygoods and toyshop in Charles Street, and when this became too much for her, David and his family moved to live at the shop. His bookbinding business was conducted at the rear of the shop. ²³ Jean died at the residence of her brother, Mr D Thomson, 144 Charles Street, in 1929. ²⁴

After attending Glen Dhu Primary School, Isabella commenced at Methodist Ladies College in 1924. ²⁵ A student in the Department of History at the University from 1929 to 1932, she also won the Sir Philip Fysh prize for philosophy, and was admitted to the degree of Bachelor of Arts in 1935. Whilst attending the University she was prominently associated with the Australian Student Christian Movement. ²⁶ In October 1931 she had obtained a Diploma of Associate of Theology. ²⁷

Isabella proceeded to the University of Sydney to do honours work in psychology, living at Deaconess House, Newtown. ²⁸

In 1935 she taught at Quambaar Girls' School, Belle Vue Hill, but had to return home at the time of her brother's death. 29

¹⁴ Examiner 27 February 1911, p. 5, c. 1.

¹⁵ David Thomson's billhead, 12/6.

¹⁶ RGD microfiche of marriages 1900-1914.

¹⁷ Examiner 28 April 1937, p. 7, c. 2.

¹⁸ Tasmanian Pioneers Index

¹⁹ Examiner 23 July 1935; unsigned typescript 'Notes on IJ Mead', 7/76.

²⁰ Launceston City Council records 27/2/3, 27/2/5.

²¹ Examiner 2 September 1966.

²² Typescript by Isabella Mead 'Life and people of about half a century ago', 14 April 1969, 6/92.

²³ Unsigned typescript 'Notes on IJ Mead', 7/76.

²⁴ Examiner 25 November 1929.

²⁵ CL Speedy From these things...unto greater: a history of Oakburn College (1971).

²⁶ Reference from Professor King, 30 May 1935, 1/2.

²⁷ Diploma in Isabella Mead's personal papers, 1/2.

²⁸ Unsigned typescript 'Notes on IJ Mead', 7/76; typescript on Isabella Jane Mead by ML Rooney, former Headmistress of Broadland House, 7/92.

²⁹ Isabella Mead's application for the position of Queen Victoria Museum and Art Gallery Director, 14 April 1950, LCC 34/1; letters from Isabel MacPhee, Principal Quambaar Girls' School, 25 July, 21 December 1935, 1/2.

From 1936 to 1940 Isabella was a member of the staff of Broadland House Church of England Girls' Grammar School, initially part time while she gained her teacher's registration, then senior mathematics mistress. ³⁰

In 1939 Mrs Thomson, Isabella and June Warrillow-Williams, Mrs Thomson's niece who had lived with them in Charles Street, moved to Lime Avenue. ³¹

In the early years of the Second World War, feeling the need to do some patriotic work in industry, Isabella resigned from Broadland House, to work at Paton & Baldwins from 1941 to 1946, at first in the mill, then as senior invoice clerk. She also served as librarian there, and in the evenings taught mathematics and English to RAAF recruits. ³²

In April 1947 Isabella was appointed to the staff of the Queen Victoria Museum and Art Gallery as Assistant to the Director, N J B Plomley. ³³ Mr Plomley assigned her to give particular attention to the museum's historical and fine arts activities. ³⁴

Two years later she took extended leave from April until the end of the year to travel overseas with her cousin June Warrillow-Williams. Whilst touring England, Italy, Switzerland, Belgium and New Zealand she took the opportunity to inspect museums and art galleries. ³⁵

During her time as Assistant to the Director she was instrumental in having the library's holdings catalogued. ³⁶

Mr Plomley resigned as Director in April 1950; ³⁷ in July Isabella was appointed Acting Director ³⁸ and in January 1951 she was appointed Director. ³⁹ Thus she became the first woman to head a major public museum in Australia. ⁴⁰

Isabella's achievements were impressive. One of her first tasks was to give the building a thorough spring-cleaning, useless material was discarded and galleries that had been closed for renovations were reopened. ⁴¹ She reorganised the Joss House, writing a descriptive booklet that was published by the end of her first year at the helm. ⁴²

³⁰ Reference from ML Rooney, Headmistress of Broadland House; registration certificate from Teachers and Schools Registration Board, 1/2.

³¹ JuneWarrillow-Williams' diary, 14 September 1941, "celebrated two years at Lime Avenue", 3/1.

³² WF Ellis 'Isabella Jane Mead: an appreciation', Tasmanian Historical research Association *Papers and proceedings* vol. 17, no. 3, May 1970; Veda Veale *Women to remember* (1981); Isabella Mead's application for position of Director of Queen Victoria Museum & Art Gallery, 14 April 1950, LCC 34/1.

³³ QVM&AG *Annual report* 1946-47; note by NJB Plomley in Isabella's staff file, QVM 3.

³⁴ WF Ellis as above.

³⁵ Isabella Mead's letter of application for the position of Director, QVM&AG,18 December 1950, LCC 34/1.

³⁶ Veda Veale as above.

³⁷ QVM&AG Annual report 1949-50.

³⁸ Letter from Town Clerk, 19 July 1950, LCC 34/1.

³⁹ QVM&AG Annual report 1950-51.

⁴⁰ WF Ellis as above.

⁴¹ WF Ellis as above; Veda Veale as above.

⁴² I Thomson's letter, 20 January 1951, '1,000 copies came at the end of December', LCC 34/1; NJB Plomley's notes on I Mead, 1975, 7/76; *Woman's day and home* 11 June 1951.

The Shell Gallery was made suitable for receptions, and what was to prove a much used lecture room for meetings fitted out, with Isabella upholstering the chairs herself, due to lack of funds. The geological gallery was reorganised and anthropological displays brought up to date. Stacks of old newspapers were sorted and items of historical interest noted on a card index system, the first card index system at the museum. While Director Isabel was invited to become a member of the Melbourne Lyceum Club.

In September 1953 Isabel resigned to marry Ernest Richmond Mead of Sydney. ⁴⁵ Following the 24 October wedding, which took place at St John's Church, Toorak, Victoria, ⁴⁶ the Meads settled in Melbourne. ⁴⁷ In 1955 they travelled overseas. ⁴⁸

Gardening was a great source of pleasure to Isabel, and in 1954, whilst living in Melbourne, she became co-founder of the Australian Geranium Society. She was also an active member of the Royal Australian Horticultural Society and the British Pelargonium Society. 49

Upon Ernest's retirement from business the Meads removed to Tasmania early in 1957 to live in "Woolmers Cottage", Longford, where Isabella won a number of prizes with the Longford Garden Club. ⁵⁰ Ernest died of World War 1 injuries on 25 June 1959 at the Concord Repatriation General Hospital in Sydney. ⁵¹

In 1960 the architectural firm of Roy Smith, Willing & Newman designed a charming house for Mrs Thomson and Isabel at 11 Union Street. ⁵² June Warrillow-Williams continued to live with her aunt Bertha and cousin Isabella, and in the spacious grounds of "Rochford" they created a lovely garden.

Isabella was an office bearer in a number of organisations. By 1944 she had held executive positions with the Launceston Branch of the Australian Student Christian Federation, Old Collegians' Association, Launceston Graduates Association and Women for Canberra Movement. ⁵³

Historical research was an abiding interest: a foundation member of the Tasmanian Historical Research Association, Isabella became chairman in 1963. She was also secretary and later chairman of the Royal Society of Tasmanian (Northern Branch); chairman of the Historical Committee of the National Trust, a member of the council of its northern division and a key figure in the Trust's centenary history of Campbell Town book. She served as secretary and president of the Women's Graduates Association, was secretary of the National Council of Women and a member of the Launceston Literary Society.

⁴⁴ Typescript on Isabella Jane Mead by ML Rooney, 7/92.

⁴⁷ Typescript by ML Rooney as above.

⁴³ Veda Veale as above.

⁴⁵ Typescript by ML Rooney as above; QVM&AG Annual report 1953-54.

⁴⁶ Examiner 26 October 1953.

⁴⁸ Letter to Isabella and Ernest Mead from June Warrillow-Williams', 12 June 1955, in Isabella Mead's correspondence, 4/1.

⁴⁹ Typescript by ML Rooney as above; WF Ellis as above.

⁵⁰ Letter from June Warrillow-Williams', 23 January [1957], 4/1; WF Ellis as above; prize cards in Isabella Mead's personal papers, 1/6.

⁵¹ Examiner 29 June 1959; typescript by ML Rooney as above; handwritten notes by June in the chapter on Isabella in Veda Veale's *Women to remember* copy in the Isabella Mead Collection in the QVM&AG Library. ⁵² Plan in the Isabella Mead Collection in the QVM&AG Library; Isabella Mead's correspondence, 30 June 1960 addressed to 11 Union Street, 4/1.

⁵³ Reference from Gwendoline Madder, Headmistress Methodist Ladies College, 13 June 1944, 1/2.

Her love of travel led to membership of the Victoria League for Commonwealth Friendship in Tasmania, Royal Overseas League, Tasmanian Branch and Royal Commonwealth Society, Northern Tasmanian Branch. ⁵⁴

After her return to Tasmania from Melbourne Isabella wrote an impressive number of carefully researched articles on historical subjects.

Isabella Jane Mead died at her home, 11 Union Street, after a battle with cancer, on 21 August 1969. ⁵⁵ Her name is remembered in the biennial Mead-Smith-von Stieglitz Memorial Lecture established by the National Trust in 1973 to honour three former members. ⁵⁶

_

⁵⁴ WF Ellis as above; JG Branagan *55 not out; a history of the Launceston Literary Society* (1997).

⁵⁵ Isabella Mead's correspondence, January, February 1966, 4/2; *Mercury* 22 August 1969.

⁵⁶ Mead-Smith-von Stieglitz Memorial Lecture file, 7/76.

2.JUNE CAROLINE WARRILLOW-WILLIAMS (1917-1997)

June Caroline Warrillow-Williams was born at Launceston on 19 December 1917, the daughter of Daphne Caroline and Arthur James Warrillow-Williams. ⁵⁷

Arthur Williams, son of Mr & Mrs A J Williams of Edgbaston, Birmingham, England, died in Brisbane on 3 December 1922, aged thirty-six years. From the wording of the death notice, Daphne seems to have been living in Launceston at the time. ⁵⁸ Daphne died in London on 30 April 1929. ⁵⁹

June and her brother Nigel came to Launceston soon after their mother's death to live with their mother's sister, Mrs Bertha Thomson. In 1931 Nigel commenced school at Launceston Church Grammar School and June at Methodist Ladies College. June had previously attended the Notre Dame Collegiate School in Leeds, England. ⁶⁰ Nigel was enrolled under the name Nigel Arthur Warillow Williams, and later in life June hyphenated her surname to Warrillow-Williams. There are photographs of a Warrillow family tombstone in St John's churchyard, Hanley, England in the collection. ⁶¹ She corresponded with her English relatives and visited Mr & Mrs Thomas Warillow Pickering in Leeds on her trips to England. ⁶²

June continued to live in Launceston with her aunt Bertha and cousin Isabella, moving with them from 144 Charles Street to 3 Lime Avenue, then to "Rochford", 11 Union Street, her home until she died.

After she left school, where she had undertaken commercial studies, June had an interesting and varied career, punctuated by extensive overseas trips. For six years she worked as invoice clerk and bookkeeper for T Norman Henty & Co., followed by two years with L W Smith Pty Ltd. From 1953 to 1955 she was engaged in bookkeeping for C J Weedon & Co., then she was employed by Senator J A Guy until his electoral defeat in 1956, when she became Senator Robert Wardlaw's secretary. For a time she worked in the Launceston branch of the Industrial Acceptance Corporation before becoming secretary to Federal Labor Member of Parliament, Gil Duthie, from 1962 until his electoral defeat in 1975. ⁶³

When Nigel married Valerie Joyce Green in February 1949, June was a bridesmaid. ⁶⁴ She was also bridesmaid when Isabella married Ernest Mead in 1953. ⁶⁵

A keen traveller, included in June's overseas holidays were a trip to the United Kingdom and Europe with Isabella in 1949; Europe with her aunt Bertha in 1955; United Kingdom with her

⁵⁷ Examiner 22 December 1917; Examiner 30 August 1997.

⁵⁸ Examiner 15 December 1922.

⁵⁹ Examiner 3 May 1929.

⁶⁰ Typewritten reference for Nigel Warrillow-Williams, 1/3; Basil Rait *Story of Launceston Grammar School* (1946); CL Speedy *From these things...unto greater: a history of Oakburn College* (1971); June's reference card 'Reminiscences of childhood', 9/1, and her notes 'Looking back:1936-1976', 7/74; *Examiner* 2 September 1966 death notice for Bertha Thomson.

⁶¹ See item 10/11; location of grave given in June Warrillow-Williams' diary, 5 October 1964, 3/2.

⁶² Airletters in June Warrillow-Williams' correspondence, 5/1; copy of LM McHayes' will in June Warrillow-Williams' correspondence, 5/1.

⁶³ June Warrillow-Williams' reference cards, 9/1, and her notes 'Looking back: 1936-1976', 7/74; Gil Duthie *I had 50,000 bosses: memoirs of a Labor backbencher 1946-1975* (1984).

⁶⁴ Examiner 28 February 1949.

⁶⁵ Slides in collection.

aunt and Isabella in 1964; United Kingdom and Europe with Isabella in 1967; United Kingdom and Europe in 1970; a South Pacific cruise in 1972; United Kingdom and USA in 1974; and several Asian countries and Canada in 1980. She also enjoyed a number of trips to the Australian mainland. ⁶⁶

June shared Isabella's enthusiasm for the National Trust. An early member of the Trust's financial committee and an early member of the Northern Region's Historical Committee, for her commitment and contribution she was made an honorary life member in 1994. ⁶⁷

She was also a member of the Royal Society of Tasmania, Northern Branch; Tasmanian Historical Research Association; Royal Overseas League, Tasmanian Branch; Victoria League for Commonwealth Friendship in Tasmania; Royal Commonwealth Society, Northern Tasmanian Branch; Launceston Literary Society; Tasmanian Fellowship of Writers, Northern Branch and the Riverside Golf Club.

June spent much time tending the large garden at "Rochford', an occupation she enjoyed. ⁶⁸

June Warrillow-Williams died on 23 August 1997 while on a visit to Melbourne. She was buried at Carr Villa Cemetery with Isabella. ⁶⁹

The collection was donated to the Queen Victoria Museum and Art Gallery in 1997.

-

⁶⁶ June Warrillow-Williams' diaries, correspondence and slides.

⁶⁷ Tim Jetson In trust for the nation: the first forty years of the National Trust in Tasmania 1960-2000 (2000)

⁶⁸ June Warrillow-Williams' diaries.

⁶⁹ Information Carr Villa Cemetery.

1.Personal Papers

1/1	103 Frankland Street, Deeds (this property was owned by J B Thomson, Isabella Mead's uncle, from c1895 to 1926 and by his estate until c1930)	1835-1880
1/2	Isabella Thomson, University Results and References etc (includes Associate in Theology and Certificate of Registration as a teacher)	1928-1944
1/3	A N W (Nigel) Williams, references	1933-c1935
1/4	Isabella Mead, address of congratulations on her marriage from the Royal Society of Tasmania (Northern Branch) <i>Oversized item</i>	1953
1/5	Ernest Mead, certificate of admission as a Fellow of the Institute of Sales and Business Management (Australia) Oversized item	1954
1/6	Isabella and Ernest Mead, Longford Garden Club, first and second prize cards	1957-1958
1/7	Valuation and rates notices, etc	1965-1975
2.Diaries and	Notebooks, Isabella Mead	
2/1	Isabella Mead, diary (contains few entries)	1956
2/1 2/2	Isabella Mead, diary (contains few entries) Diary	1956 1957
	•	
2/2	Diary	1957
2/2 2/3	Diary Diary	1957 1958
2/2 2/3 2/4	Diary Diary Diary re meetings and social engagements	1957 1958 1965
2/2 2/3 2/4 2/5 2/6	Diary Diary Diary re meetings and social engagements Notebook	1957 1958 1965 1963
2/2 2/3 2/4 2/5 2/6	Diary Diary Diary re meetings and social engagements Notebook Notebook (contains only one page, re Alexander Thomson)	1957 1958 1965 1963
2/2 2/3 2/4 2/5 2/6 3.Diaries and	Diary Diary Diary re meetings and social engagements Notebook Notebook (contains only one page, re Alexander Thomson) Notebooks, June Warrillow-Williams	1957 1958 1965 1963 nd
2/2 2/3 2/4 2/5 2/6 3.Diaries and 3/1	Diary Diary Diary re meetings and social engagements Notebook Notebook Notebook (contains only one page, re Alexander Thomson) Notebooks, June Warrillow-Williams June Warrillow-Williams, diary	1957 1958 1965 1963 nd

3/5	Diary	1968-1969, 1976
3/6	Diary	1978
3/7	Diary	1979
3/8	Diary re cruise to Asia and China	1980
3/9	Diary	1981
3/10	Diary (contains few entries)	1982
3/11	Diary (contains few entries)	1983
3/12	Diary (contains few entries)	1984
3/13	Notebook re trip to England	1970
3/14	Notebook re cruise to Asia and China	1980
3/15	Notebook re cruise to Asia and China	1980
4.Correspond	lence, Isabella Mead	
4/1.1	Isabella Mead, personal correspondence, historical research etc., Part 1	1949-1961
4/1.2	Personal correspondence, historical research etc., Part 2	1962-1966
4/1.3	Personal correspondence, historical research etc., Part 3	1967-1969
4/2	Personal correspondence re hospital stay in Melbourne	1966
4/3	Letter Book re historical research	1961
4/4	Letter Book re historical research	1962
4/5	Letter Book re historical research	1963
4/6	Letter Book re historical research	1965
4/7	Letter Book re historical research	1965
4/8	David Thomson, personal correspondence	1903-1907, 1929
4/9	Ernest Mead, personal correspondence re historical research about Don River Trading Company etc	1934, 1953-1959
4/10	Bertha Thomson, personal correspondence,	1954-1964

quotes for painting etc

5. Correspondence, June Warrillow-Williams

5/1	June Williams, personal correspondence		
6.Historical Files, Isabella Mead			
6/1	Adult Education, historic buildings of Tasmania tours etc	1966-1967	
6/2	Anderson's creek, mining of iron ore	1962	
6/3	Artists, notes etc	c1953-1963	
6/4	Australian Dictionary of Biography	1961-1966	
6/5	Bangor	1956	
6/6	Beaumont, John	nd	
6/7	Blyth, William Crowther	nd	
6/8	Bona Vista (includes proof of brochure "Bona Vista", Avoca)	c1962	
6/9	Bothwell	1962	
6/10	Bowood	1960	
6/11	Brisbane Hotel, Cornwall Hotel etc (includes brochure re auction of the Brisbane Hotel, 19 February 1960)	c1960	
6/12	Bruny Island	c1956-1962	
6/13	Buckland	1960	
6/14	Burnie	1962	
6/15	Campbell Town	c1959	
6/16	Campbell Town, restoration of Deddington Chapel etc	1965	
6/17	Carrick	1965	
6/18	Churches, St John's, Launceston; Paterson Street Sunday School etc	c1958	
6/19	Clairville and Glendessary	1963	
6/20	Clarence Centenary	1960	

6/21	Clarendon (includes proof for brochure)	c1960-1963
6/22	Crookes, John	nd
6/23	Deloraine	nd
6/24	Duterrau, Benjamin	nd
6/25	East Coast, Bicheno etc	1961
6/26	Education	c1961
6/27	Evandale and district	1952-1963
6/28	Evans, George William	nd
6/29	Exploration, James Kelly etc	1946, nd
6/30	Fingal	1963
6/31	Flinders Island	1963
6/32	Franklin, Sir John and Lady Jane, journey from Hobart Town to Macquarie Harbour	nd
6/33	Franklin Village (includes notes for brochure and proof)	1961-1965
6/34	Franklin Village Church	1964
6/35	Freshwater Point, Tamar Valley etc	1958-1960
6/36	Geeveston Church	1963
6/37	George Town	1961
6/38	Geraniums	1958
6/39	Giblin Family	1945
6/40	Glover, John	1966-1967
6/41	Gould, William Buelow	1938-1958
6/42	Hagley	1961
6/43	Immigration, 'The Ideal Immigrant' etc	c1945-1957
6/44	Inns	1967-1969
6/45	International Council of Women	1953

6/46	Invitations etc	1953-1968
6/47	Kelso	nd
6/48	Kelso and York Town	1951-1961
6/49	Launceston	c1962-1965
6/50	Launceston Horticultural Society	c1960s
6/51	Launceston Hotel	nd
6/52	Launceston Wharves	nd
6/53	Lilla Villa	1969
6/54	Lilydale centenary	1962
6/55	Lisle	1951
6/56	Longford	1957-1962
6/57	Lyttleton, W T and Family	c1966
6/58	Macquarie, Governor, visit to Van Diemen's Land 1811	1960
6/59	Macquarie River pioneers	1962
6/60	Main Road, Midlands Highway	1946-c1964
6/61	Maria Island	nd
6/62	Markham, Edward	nd
6/63	Mason, William, Norwich, Longford	nd
6/64	Mathinna and Mangana	nd
6/65	Mercer, Peter	1962
6/66	Methodist Ladies College, Methodist Ladies College Old Girls' Association correspondence re resignation of Miss Madder etc	c1945-1953
6/67	Mining	1894
6/68	Morrison letters, transcripts of 19th century correspondence	nd
6/69	Mountgarret, Jacob	1946-1965

6/70	National Trust	c1962-1966
6/71	Norfolk Plains	1960-1961
6/72	Notes re historical buildings, prominent Tasmanians, Broadland House etc	1948-c1970
6/73	Oatlands Municipal centenary	1961
6/74	Perth, Tasmania	nd
6/75	Pitt Family	nd
6/76	Prince's Square fountain	nd
6/77	Queen Victoria Museum and Art Gallery, newspaper article by Isabella Mead	1953
6/78	Railways in Tasmania	1874-1970
6/79	Richmond, Victoria	1960
6/80	'Rochford' 11 Union Street etc	1960-1966
6/81	Rogers, Reverend Thomas	1959
6/82	Royal Society of Tasmania (includes correspondence re and minutes of meetings of the Australian Institute of Aboriginal Studies, Tasmanian Studies Committee and poem 'Our Talented Society' re the Northern Branch of the Royal Society of Tasmania)	c1951-1968
6/83	St Leonards	nd
6/84	Skemp, John Rowland, private papers	c1954-1966
6/85	Southern Tasmania	1960-1962
6/86	Staffordshire House	nd
6/87	Steppes	1966
6/88	Strange, Frederick	1953-1963
6/89	Swansea	1962
6/90	Sydney Cove shipwreck	1961
6/91	Tamar River	1963

6/92	Tasmanian Historical Research Association (includes 'Life and People of about half a century ago' by Isabella Mead)	1959-1969
6/93	Tasmanian Horticultural Societies, Launceston Horticultural Society etc	nd
6/94	Tasmanian International Exhibition, 1891-1892	1965
6/95	Taylor and Hutcheson Families	1964
6/96	Underwood	nd
6/97	W General	1940-1960
6/98	West, John	1963
6/99	West Coast, Tasmania	nd
6/100	Westbury	nd
6/101	Windermere	1965
6/102	Wynyard	1961
6/103	Youl Family	nd
6/104	Zeehan	1960
7.Historical	Files, June Warrillow-Williams	
7/1	Aborigines	1972
7/2	Adult Education	1971-1973
7/3	Anderson, George	1968
7/4	Art	1965-1982
7/5	Australian and New Zealand Association for the Advancement of Science	1959-1965
7/6	Australian Geranium Society	nd
7/7	Australian Labor Party	1972-1975
7/8	Bass Strait	1961-1965
7/9	Batman, John	c1960s

7/10	Bell Bay Railway	1970-1972
7/11	Bell Bay Railway, Pak Poy	c1972
7/12	Brumby Family	1960-1961
7/13	Burn, Mrs David (Jacobina Hunter)	1975
7/14	Burnie	1974-1975
7/15	Calder Papers, transcripts of correspondence	nd
7/16	Campbell Town, education	1965
7/17.1	Campbell Town history, Part 1	1962-1966
7/17.2	Campbell Town history, Part 2	1965
7/17.3	Campbell Town history, Part 3	1966
7/17.4	Campbell Town history, Part 4	c1966
7/17.5	Campbell Town history, Part 5	1966
7/17.6	Campbell Town history, Part 6	c1966
7/17.7	Campbell Town history, Part 7	c1966
7/17.8	Campbell Town history, Part 8	c1966
7/17.9	Campbell Town history, Part 9	1966
7/18	Campbell Town, James Mercer etc	c1966
7/19	Campbell Town and Midlands	c1959-1966
7/20	Campbell Town, miscellaneous	1963-1965
7/21	Campbell Town, plaques in churches etc	nd
7/22	Campbell Town, Valleyfield	1970
7/23	Central Highlands	1972
7/24	Clarendon, James Cox etc	1962
7/25	Cocos Keeling Islands visit (broadcast on ABC the day Queen Mary died)	1962

7/26	Cradle Mountain, geology etc	1972
7/27	Deloraine	1973-1975
7/28	Devonport	1975
7/29	East Coast and North Eastern Tasmania	1969-1975
7/30	East Coast, Apsley, Green Lawn etc	1968
7/31	East Coast, Bicheno, Moulting Lagoon etc	1968
7/32	East Coast, Swansea etc	1970
7/33	Education, early	nd
7/34	Elections, invitations etc	1963
7/35	Elections, organisation of etc	1963-1975
7/36	Eskleigh	nd
7/37	Evandale and Deddington (includes Deed of Covenant for distribution of monies, Magnus Mcleod, Mrs Caterina Mcleod and Messrs Ball and Sinclair)	1840, 1974- 1975
7/38	Federal Parliamentary Procedures, 'Lock the doors' by Gil Duthie	c1975
7/38 7/39		c1975 1965
	by Gil Duthie	
7/39	by Gil Duthie Federation	1965
7/39 7/40	by Gil Duthie Federation Fingal Valley	1965 1968-1975
7/39 7/40 7/41	by Gil Duthie Federation Fingal Valley Flinders Island	1965 1968-1975 1975-1980
7/39 7/40 7/41 7/42	by Gil Duthie Federation Fingal Valley Flinders Island Floods, Launceston, Longford and Fingal Valley	1965 1968-1975 1975-1980 1969
7/39 7/40 7/41 7/42 7/43	by Gil Duthie Federation Fingal Valley Flinders Island Floods, Launceston, Longford and Fingal Valley Franklin House	1965 1968-1975 1975-1980 1969 1963-1965
7/39 7/40 7/41 7/42 7/43 7/44	by Gil Duthie Federation Fingal Valley Flinders Island Floods, Launceston, Longford and Fingal Valley Franklin House Gardening	1965 1968-1975 1975-1980 1969 1963-1965 1959-1961
7/39 7/40 7/41 7/42 7/43 7/44 7/45	by Gil Duthie Federation Fingal Valley Flinders Island Floods, Launceston, Longford and Fingal Valley Franklin House Gardening George Town	1965 1968-1975 1975-1980 1969 1963-1965 1959-1961 1961
7/39 7/40 7/41 7/42 7/43 7/44 7/45 7/46	by Gil Duthie Federation Fingal Valley Flinders Island Floods, Launceston, Longford and Fingal Valley Franklin House Gardening George Town Gould, William Buelow	1965 1968-1975 1975-1980 1969 1963-1965 1959-1961 1961 1953

7/49.2	Gunn, Ronald Campbell, Part 2	1972-1973
7/49.3	Gunn, Ronald Campbell, Part 3	1973
7/50	Hobart	1971
7/51	Hobart and Southern Tasmania	1969-1975
7/52	Invermay, John Lamont and Ronald Campbell Gunn	nd
7/53	Investments, mining etc	1967-1973
7/54	Invitations etc	1961-1984
7/55	Isis River district	nd
7/56	Latrobe area	1974-1975
7/57	Launceston	1948-1970
7/58	Launceston, Adult Education Board 'History of Launceston' lecture series	1968
7/59	Launceston Field Naturalists' Club	1973-1976
7/60	Launceston historical buildings etc	1959-1981
7/61	Launceston Horticultural Society	c1963-c1973
7/62	Launceston Literary Society	1972-1975
7/63	Launceston, National Trust histories etc	1975-1982
7/64	Launceston waterfront	c1968
7/65	Lefroy	nd
7/66	Lilydale, Bush Nurse	1974
7/67	Longford	1975-1977
7/68	Longford churches	nd
7/69	Longford, Garcia Family history etc	c1969
7/70	Longford, National Trust histories	1974
7/71	Longford, notes for history etc	1855-1971

7/72	Longford, Pateena, William Mason and Mary Smith	1960
7/73	Longford, suggested cover/fly leaf for history	nd
7/74	'Looking back: 1936-1976', memoirs of June Warrillow-Williams	1978
7/75	'Lost in the Scrub', notes etc for talk to National Trust and Royal Society by June Williams	1968
7/76	Mead-Smith-Von Stieglitz Memorial Lecture	1973-1985
7/77	Methodist Ladies College	1959-1966
7/78	Midlands	1965-1975
7/79	Mining in Tasmania	1969
7/80	'My Birds' by John Rowland Skemp, original typescript	1966
7/81	National Trust of Australia (Tasmania), minutes of meetings of the State Council etc (includes Memorandum and Articles of Association of the National Trust of Australia (Tasmania) Limited and Proposed Bill for incorporation of the National Trust of Australia (Tasmania)	1960-1968
7/82	National Trust of Australia (Tasmania), minutes of meetings of the Historical Committee (includes notes by DL Mackinnon on restoration requirements of Deddington Chapel and Launceston buildings for preservation, tentative list)	1961-1969
7/83	National Trust of Australia (Tasmania), minutes of meetings of the Northern Regional Committee and combined meetings of the Northern Regional Committee and Building Committee	1966-1969
7/84	National Trust of Australia (Tasmania), minutes of meetings of the Historical Committee etc	1970-1973
7/85	National Trust of Australia (Tasmania), minutes of meetings of the Historical Committee etc	1974-1984
7/86	New Australia, Tasmanians and New Australia etc, Tasmanian Historical Research Association talk by Isabella Mead	1963-1965
7/87	New Norfolk	1970

7/88	North Eastern Tasmania	1973
7/89	North Western Tasmania	1965-1975
7/90	Northern Tasmanian towns and historical buildings etc	1979-1982
7/91	Obituaries, Reverend Charles Price etc	1891-1975
7/92	Obituaries, Isabella Mead	1969-1970
7/93	Overseas travels (includes tourist brochures)	1955-1964
7/94	Queenstown	1974
7/95	Ross, Somercotes etc	1961-1976
7/96	Royal Society of Tasmania	1969-1985
7/97	Royal Society of Tasmania, place names and historical plaques	1963
7/98	Royal Society of Tasmania, transfer of Library to University of Tasmania	1968-1969
7/99	Sherwin, Amy, 'Tasmanian Nightingale'	1935-1967
7/100	Shipping	1974-1975
7/101	Stanley	1974-1975
7/102	Tamar Valley	1974-1975
7/103	Tasmanian Fellowship of Australian Writers (Northern Branch)	1982-1985
7/104	Tasmanian Historical Research Association	1970-1983
7/105	Tasmanian Timber Association, Circular Head	1971
7/106	Victoria League for Commonwealth Friendship in Tasmania, Launceston Branch	1968-1985
7/107	West Coast, Tasmania	1970-1975
7/108	'Woolmers', Longford	1968
7/109	Wycliffe Chapel, Launceston	1975

8.Reference Cards, Isabella Mead

8/1	Card index to Campbell Town subjects	nd
8/2	Card index to the Campbell Town cemetery	nd
8/3	Chronological card index to Launceston events and people chronological card index	nd
8/4	Card index to Launceston buildings; Card index to CHS 43 10/62, Launceston and Franklin Village buildings	nd
8/5	Card index to Launceston cemeteries, shipping and buildings	nd
8/6	Card index to Launceston and Longford inns	nd
8/7	Card index to Longford people and properties	nd
8/8	Card index to Longford subjects	nd
8/9	Card index to Tasmanian subjects	nd
8/10	Card index to Tasmanian subjects: miscellaneous, 19th century Tasmanian artists, 19 th century Launceston banks, 19 th century education in northern Tasmania, and horticulture	nd
8/11	Card index to Tasmanian subjects: "Through Tasmania", early land grants for women, Breadalbane, Franklin Village and Tasmanian properties	nd
8/12	Card index to Tasmanians, A - M	nd
8/13	Card index to Tasmanians, N - Z	nd
9.Reference (Cards, June Warrillow-Williams	
9/1	Card index to Launceston places and people, Personal topics, Tasmanian people and places	nd
10.Postcards, Photographs, Slides and Films Many of the postcards included in items 10/1 to 10/4 include correspondence		
10/1	Tasmanian, South Australian, Victorian and New South Wales scenes etc, Jean Thomson, postcard album	c1905-c1911
10/2	Scottish scenes and themes, Australian Places and New Zealand scenes, Jean Thomson, postcard album	c1905-c1916

10/3	Actresses; Easter, Birthday, Christmas and New Years Greetings, Jean Thomson, postcard album	c1905-1911
10/5	Jean Thomson, miscellaneous postcards	1905-1921
10/6	Tasmanian buildings etc, postcards	c1910s
10/7	Miscellaneous Tasmanian postcards	c1950s-c1970s
10/8	Thomson family tintypes	nd
10/9	Thomson family photographs	1880-c1911
10/10	Family and friends, photographs	c1920s-1969
10/11	Family and friends, photographs	c1970-1981
10/12	Warrillow family tombstone, photographs	1964
10/13	'Aurora', corner of Peel Street and Westbury Road, photographs (childhood home of Isabella Mead)	c1928
10/14	'Rochford', 11 Union Street, photograph	1961-c1970
10/15	Garden at 'Rochford' 11 Union Street, Sydney to Hobart Yachts, Hadspen Bridge etc, photographs	1969
10/16	Outdoor Poster Advertising Conference, photographs	c1950
10/17	Queen Victoria Museum and Art Gallery, Joss House; HH Scott Geological Gallery etc; achievements of Isabella Mead while Director; photographs	c1953
10/18	55 Cameron Street, office of June Warrillow-Williams, photograph	1964
10/19	King's Bridge, Gorge Road and West Tamar Road, photograph	c1865
10/20	Cataract Gorge, photograph	c1890
10/21	King's Bridge and Trevallyn from Royal Park, photograph	c1890
10/22	Mrs Cornelia Pugh and George Kirton, photographs (includes correspondence, 1968)	1870-1968

10/23	South Australian Aborigines, Mount Barker, photograph taken by B T Anderson	1884
10/24	1929 Floods, Launceston, Hadspen and Perth, photographs	1929
10/25	Andrew Smith (son of L W Smith), Dame Gertrude Cosgrove and Sir Robert Cosgrove, photograph	c1950
10/26	Campbell Town Tasmania: history and centenary of municipal government, photographs from the book (some of the photographs included in this item were not published)	1962-1966
10/27	Tasmanian historical buildings, photographs	c1969
10/28	Launceston historical buildings, Cameron Street, Street; George Street; St John's Street etc photograph album	c1960s
10/29	Launceston historical buildings, Elizabeth Street; the Esplanade; Cimitiere Street; Frederick Street; and George Street, photograph album	c1960s
10/30	Various photographs, Royal Society Excursions; Midlands and other Tasmanian historical buildings; grave stones etc.	c1960s
10/31	Launceston Airport etc, photographs	c1960
10/32	LMC Vernon Sturdee, Landing Craft, photograph	1970
10/33	Wedding of Isabella Thomson and Ernest Mead, slides	1953
10/34	Goliath Cement Plant etc, slides	1953
10/35	3 Lime Avenue, slides	1954
10/36	1 Turnbull Avenue, Toorak (home of Isabella and Ernest Mead), slides	c1956
10/37	Gardens, Melbourne; Ballarat and Adelaide	1956
10/38	Golf, Riverside Golf Club, slides	1956
10/39	Olympic Games, Melbourne, slides	1956
10/40	Launceston occasions, ANZAC Day, Launceston Hydrangea Festival etc, slides	1956-1961

10/41	Nigel Warrillow-Williams and family, slides	c1957	
10/42	About Woolmers Cottage, slides	1957-1959	
10/43	Tasmanian historical buildings etc, slides	c1958-1972	
10/44	Western Tiers, slides	c1959	
10/45	Overseas Trip, Bangkok, Madrid, Rome etc, slides	c1960	
10/46	'Rochford', 11 Union Street, slides	c1960-c1965	
10/47	Sydney, slides	1962	
10/48	Bothwell trip, slides	1962	
10/49	Poatina etc, slides	1962	
10/50	Evans Memorial unveiling, St Andrew's Anglican Church, Evandale, slides	1962	
10/51	Houses, Davey Street, Hobart, slides	1964	
10/52	West Coast, Tasmania, slides	1964	
10/53	England trip, slides	1967	
10/54	United Kingdom trip, slides	1970	
10/55	United Kingdom and Europe trip, slides	1970	
10/56	New Norfolk area, slides	1970	
10/57	Mainland and Tasmania, slides	1971	
10/58	Pacific Islands trip, slides	1972	
10/59	United Kingdom trip, slides	1974	
10/60	United States of America, Florida and California trip, slides	1974	
10/61	Overseas trips etc, six 8mm film reels	c1970s	
10/62	Photographs of Launceston and Franklin Village buildings	c1965	
11.Autograph and Birthday Books			

1925-1930

Isabella Mead, autograph book

11/1

11/2	Jean Thomson, birthday book	1877
11/3	Jean Thomson, birthday book	1890
11/4	David Thomson, birthday book	1894
12.Ephemera		
12/1	Mrs Alex Thomson and Miss Jean Thomson, 144 Charles Street, visiting cards	nd
12/2	Miss Isabella Thomson, Queen Victoria Museum, business card (10 copies)	nd
12/3	June C Warrillow Williams, 'Yamba', 3 Lime Avenue, visiting card	nd
12/4	Ernest R Mead, Cerebos Limited, business cards	nd
12/5	David Thomson, Commercial and General Advertising Contractor, advertising card	c1930s
12/6	David Thomson, poster advertising billhead	c1940s
12/7	J C Williamson Attractions, Dress Circle pass, David Thomson	1935
12/8	Drivers' licences, Bertha Thomson, Isabella Thomson and June Williams	1949-1967
12/9	Commonwealth of Australia, Medical Benefits for Widows and Eligible Dependants of Deceased Ex-Servicemen Entitlement Card, Isabella Mead	nd
12/10	Huddart Parker Limited - MV Wanganella, passengers luggage tag, Isabella Mead	nd
12/11	Woolmers Cottage, Longford, letterhead	c1958
12/12	Certificate for crossing the Equator, Isabella Mead	1967
12/13	Certificate for crossing the Equator, June C W-Williams	1970
12/14	Nigel and June Williams, sympathy thanks card on the death of Isabella Mead	1969

12/15	Royal Show 1970, Overseas Visitor name tag, June Williams	1970
12/16	Mrs D Rattray, 173 George Street, Bed and Breakfast, business card (this property may have belonged to June Warrillow-Williams)	nd
12/17	Membership cards, Isabella Mead and June Williams, National Trust of Australia (Tasmania), Riverside Golf Club, The Royal Overseas League etc	1956-1973
12/18	Launceston Field Naturalists Club, programmes	1972-1975
12/19	Australian and New Zealand Association for the Advancement of Science, Ninth ANZAAS International Scientific Film Exhibition, programme	1972
12/20	Victoria League for Commonwealth Friendship, notices and syllabuses	1975-1984
12/21	Tasmanian Turf Club; Longford Racing Club; Deloraine Turf Club, racing programmes	1970-1991
12/22	Longford Golf Club, match index	c1970s
12/23	Riverside Golf Club, fixtures	1974-1978
12/24	Northern Tasmanian historical buildings, brochures	1957-c1980
12/25	National Trust of Australia (Tasmania), brochures, Franklin House, Valleyfield, Deddington Chapel etc	1961-c1980
12/26	National Trust of Australia (Tasmania), membership application form	1960
12/27	History of Campbell Town Tasmania, compiled by the Historical Committee of the National Trust of Australia (Tasmania), order form	1966
12/28	'Highway in Van Diemen's Land' by G H Stancombe, sponsored by the National Trust of Australia (Tasmania), brochure and order form	1968
12/29	National Trust of Australia (Tasmania), Exhibition of Original Maps and Illustrations to Highway in Van Diemen's Land by Eric Ratcliff, exhibition catalogue	1968
12/30	'Lets Talk About' brochures, various Midlands and Northern Tasmanian towns	1969-c1976

12/31	Adult Education Board of Tasmania, Weekend Schools re historical buildings etc	1966-1984
12/32	Gil Duthie, Australian Labor Party, election material	1958-1972
12/33	Australian Labor Party, Federal and State elections, election material	1971-c1983
12/34	Liberal Party of Australia, Federal and State elections, election material	1975-c1985
12/35	Australian Democrats, Federal and State elections, election material	1978
12/36	Legislative Council, Division of Cornwall elections, election material	1972-1984
12/37	Launceston City Council, election material	1965-1985
12/38	Temperance Pledge certificates	1800s-1910s
12/39	Amended Prospectus of the Launceston Young Men's Christian Association Co	1889
12/40	Tattersalls' Race Club, One Hundred and Second Meet, Elphin, official programme	1898
12/41	The Great Mount Lyell Copper Company Limited, share certificate	1900
12/42	Catalogue of Pictures in the Loan Exhibition of the work of Early Tasmanian Artists at the King's Hall, Launceston	1927
12/43	Yates' Garden Calendar 1936, Arthur Yates and Co Ltd	1936
12/44	The Tasmanian Public Schools' Diary 1952, Methodist Ladies College (unused)	1952
12/45	Orders of Services, Tasmanian and Mainland church services	1953-1978
12/46	Olympic Games, Melbourne 1956, athletics and and fencing programmes	1956
12/47	1957 Annual Exhibition of Paintings by the Launceston Art Society, catalogue	1957

12/48	Tasmanian Timbers, Tasmanian Timber Association etc, brochures	c1960s-c1980s
12/49	Launceston General Hospital, Centenary Oration, order of proceedings	1963
12/50	Luncheon to their Royal Highnesses the Duke and Duchess of Gloucester, Parliament House Canberra, menu and toasts	1965
12/51	The Opening and Blessing of the E L Street Memorial Library, Broadland House Church of England Girls' Grammar School	1965
12/52	Birchalls' Centenary paper shopping bag	1967
12/53	Theatre programs etc from performances at Princess Theatre and Little Theatre (includes the Launceston Players)	1969-1994
12/54	St Luke's Medical and Hospital Benefit Association, Medicover, advertising brochure/application form	c1970s
12/55	Northern Tasmanian Schools, brochures (includes The Sheffield School, Mowbray Heights Primary School and Brooks High School)	c1970s-c1980s
12/56	University of Tasmania, lecture programmes	1971-1977
12/57	Westbury Sesquicentenary Celebrations, Maypole Festival, draft programme, itinerary	1973
12/58	72 nd Annual Bream Creek Show, schedule of prizes	1973
12/59	Launceston Philatelic Society, Sale No 1, catalogue	1973
12/60	Connorville Country Fair 1974, site map <i>Oversized item</i>	1974
12/61	Ludbrooks Overdue Account reminder card	1974
12/62	"Young Town" Tasmanian Grey Stud Dispersal, "Conmurra" Bridgenorth, West Tamar, Webster F & G Pty Ltd	1975
12/63	Roberts, Stewart & Co Ltd, Annual Sale of Thoroughbred Stock at 'Carrick House', Carrick, catalogue	1976-1977
12/64	Launceston Transportation Revision 1976-77, Eastern By Pass, East Tamar Outlet, Midland	1977

12/65	Rivers and Water Supply Commission, North Esk Regional Water Supply Chimney Saddle Treatment Plant, booklet	c1977
12/66	Batman Festival in Launceston, Historical Pageantry and Re-enactment of events of 143 years ago Commemorating the Founding of Melbourne by John Batman, June 1835	1978
12/67	Bayswater Gardens, 78 George Street, Launceston, rose catalogue	nd
12/68	Tasmanian Leatherwood Honey, brochure	nd
12/69	Campbell Town Wool Festival, official programme	nd
12/70	Lions Club of Launceston, Cocktail Party Auction, catalogue	nd
12/71	Settlers Homes of the Mid-East Coast of Tasmania, serviette <i>Oversized item</i>	nd
12/72	Castley's Souvenir Shop, Centreway Arcade, advertising leaflet	nd
12/73	Nairda Lyne greeting card	nd
12/74	Boags, 'The Better Beer', Drink and Enjoy, beer coasters, featuring The Nut, Stanley and Franklin House, Launceston	nd
12/75	Perth Longford Cressy, heritage avenue project, (A Bicentennial Project), brochure	c1986
12/76	Tasmanian Redline Coaches, timetable	1990
12/77	West Coast and North Western Tasmania, tourist brochures	c1960s-c1980s
12/78	East Coast, Tasmania, tourist brochures	c1960s-1980s
12/79	Northern Tasmania, tourist brochures	c1970s-1980s
12/80	Southern Tasmania, tourist brochures	c1970s-1980s
12/81	Tasmania, tourist brochures	1976-c1980s
12/82	Mainland Australia, tourist brochures etc	c1960s-c1980s

12/83	United Kingdom tourist brochures	1970
13.Posters		
13/1	'Parliament Buildings for a short season longer the Tasmanian Representatives who only play four nights a week. Special Programme for Tuesday to be followed every night by a Farce by the whole strength of the company' and 'The latest sensation - "Ali Baba and the Forty Thieves"'	c1870
13/2	Tasmanian Punch's Men of the Times - 'A Ship Owner, Director, Orator. He walketh in the shade and drinketh cold water'	c1878
13/3	The Daily Telegraph, Launceston, almanac 1885-6 <i>Oversized item</i>	1885-6
13/4	Irish Home Rule etc, Supplement given away by the Weekly Freemen and National Press <i>Oversized item</i>	1892-1894
13/5	United Kingdom photographs, G W Wilson and Co Ltd, Aberdeen	1893
13/6	'The Allies Series', Japan, by Harry Weston	1918
13/7	Mount Wellington and the Port of Hobart, by Harry Kelly <i>Oversized item</i>	c1930 s
13/8	Launceston Poster Displays, David Thomson Poster Advertising, Map of Launceston 'Showing complete city and suburban coverage' of the business <i>Oversized item</i>	1941
13/9	National Trust of Australia. Early Australian Architecture (includes historical data sheet) Oversized item	1959
13/10	Longford Garden Club, Gladiolus and Dahlia Show <i>Oversized item</i>	1960
13/11	Vote 1 Gil Duthie, Labor, Wilmot <i>Oversized item</i>	1975
13/12	Right the Wrong, The Labor Senate Team for Tasmania <i>Oversized item</i>	1975
13/13	Quality in Their Education Means	1975

Inequality in Theirs - Reinstate Labor! - Australian Union of Students *Oversized item*

	•	
13/14	Sack the Caretakers - Reinstate Labor! Australian Union of Students <i>Oversized item</i>	1975
13/15	Stop the Country Squire - Reinstate Labor! Australian Union of Students <i>Oversized item</i>	1975
13/16	Vote 1 Liberal for the Senate <i>Oversized item</i>	1975
13/17	Why is the Senate important to Tasmania, Liberal Party of Australia <i>Oversized item</i>	1975
13/18	How to Vote Liberal for the Senate and the House of Representatives <i>Oversized item</i>	1975
13/19	Launceston Walking Club, 'Do You Know Tasmania' <i>Oversized item</i>	1975
13/20	Crown Lands auction sale of holiday allotments, town of Binalong Bay near St Helens <i>Oversized item</i>	1976
13/21	Tamar Rowing Club centenary celebrations Oversized item	1976
13/22	Mary Willey, Labor Bass, Let's get Australia Working Again <i>Oversized item</i>	1977
13/23	Tasmanian Military Tattoo Oversized item	1977
13/24	'Ba Ba Russians, Your Troops are in Kabul, so you can't have our athletes, but we'll see you get our wool!', political cartoon <i>Oversized item</i>	1980
13/25	North East (Tasmania) Goldfields Oversized item	c1980
13/26	The First Fleet 1788, The Founders of Australia, compiled by Bryan Thomas, Sydney <i>Oversized item</i>	1981
13/27	National Trust of Australia, Heritage Week Oversized item	1982
13/28	Bob Hawke, Bringing Australia Together <i>Oversized item</i>	1983
13/29	Lions International, Multiple District Convention Oversized item	1985

13/30	You want History? "We've got History", Tasmania Be Tempted, tourism promotion poster <i>Oversized item</i>	1985	
13/31	You want Seafood? "We've got Seafood", Tasmania Be Tempted, tourism promotion poster <i>Oversized item</i>	1985	
13/32	Ben Lomond, Upper Blessington, Tasmania Be Tempted, tourism promotion poster <i>Oversized item</i>	c1985	
13/33	North West Coast, "Top Spot for touring", Tasmania Be Tempted, tourism promotion poster <i>Oversized item</i>	c1985	
13/34	River Gordon, "Top Spot Skipper", Tasmania Be Tempted, tourism promotion poster <i>Oversized item</i>	c1985	
13/35	Sydney-Hobart Yachts, Constitution Dock, Hobart, "Top Spot for sailing", Tasmania Be Tempted, tourism promotion poster <i>Oversized item</i>	c1985	
13/36	Proud to be Tasmanian Oversized item	c1985	
14.Business Records, David Thomson			
14/1	Remarks on Bookbinding by Alexander Thomson, newspaper cuttings	1879	
14/2	David Thomson, insurance renewal receipts, business and home insurance etc	1925-1950	
14/3	David Thomson, letter re mortgage	1026	
	David Thomson, letter te mortgage	1936	
14/4	David Thomson, letter te mortgage David Thomson Poster Advertising, client address book	1936-1943	
14/4	David Thomson Poster Advertising, client		
	David Thomson Poster Advertising, client address book	1937-1943	
14/5	David Thomson Poster Advertising, client address book David Thomson Poster Advertising, Ledger David Thomson Poster Advertising, remittance advice slips etc	1937-1943 1948-1971	
14/5 14/6	David Thomson Poster Advertising, client address book David Thomson Poster Advertising, Ledger David Thomson Poster Advertising, remittance advice slips etc	1937-1943 1948-1971	

15/3	Dame Nellie Melba etc, David Thomson	1903	
15/4	Newspapers and newspaper men, scrapbook, David and Bertha Thomson (includes supplement 'What Tasmanians must know about Civil Defence)	1919-1942	
15/6	South Pacific cruise, June Warrillow-Williams	1972	
16.Cornwall Chronicle Records			
16/1	Cornwall Chronicle records, billheads, draft advertisements etc	c1855-1865	
16/2	Cornwall Chronicle records, billheads, draft advertisements etc	1866-1872	
16/3	Cornwall Chronicle records, draft advertisements, hand bills etc	nd	

OTHER SOURCES

QVM 3, staff files

LCC 3, file no.34/1

QVMAG, Library holds Isabella Mead's architectural drawings, maps and books

Queen Victoria Museum and Art Gallery, Annual reports

Launceston Reference Library, LMSS 99, National Council of Women

Duthie, Gil, I had 50,000 bosses: memoirs of a Labor backbencher 1946-1975, Sydney, 1984

Ellis, W F, 'Isabella Mead: an appreciation', Tasmanian Historical Research Association *Papers and proceedings* vol.17, no.3, 1970

Jetson, Tim, In trust for the nation: the first forty years of the National Trust in Tasmania 1960-2000, Launceston, 2000

Mead, Isabella, 'Launceston's convict burial ground', 1958 (typescript in Convict Cemetery file, Launceston Reference Library)

Veale, Veda, Women to remember, St Helens, 1981